BOROUGH OF RINGWOOD

March 21, 2020

Dear Ringwood Residents:

It is with regret that I must advise you that the Ringwood Health Department has been notified of
the first positive COVID-19 test of a Ringwood resident who is quarantined at home.

We remain in constant contact with Health Officials and as information becomes available, we
will continue to share with our residents.

This announcement brings to light how vigilant we must remain. We ask that our residents
assume that anyone they come into contact with could have the virus. Act as if we are all carriers
- maintain social distancing, frequently wash hands, and refrain from touching your face.

If you exhibit any symptoms, consult with your personal health care provider to discuss
treatment and testing options.

We understand this is a very difficult and frightening time. Please stay apprised of all protocols
and guidelines as they are continually changing. Work from home, socialize via social media,
take a walk, check on your neighbors ... if we all comply with the advisories we have a chance to
shorten the time for the restrictions and minimize the illness among our friends and family.

Please stay well and we will all get through this together.

Sincerely,
% /

R
—

S

Scott Heck
Borough Manager
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